



Tim Throne, Superintendent Ken Weaver, Deputy Superintendent of Curriculum & Instruction Sam Barna, Assistant Superintendent of Business & Operations Denise Sweat, Assistant Superintendent of Student Services David Pass, Assistant Superintendent of Human Resources

March 15, 2019

Dear Leonard Parents,

During recent inspections, necessary for the demolition and construction work made possible by the bond, it has been determined there is asbestos in the lower level crawl space of Leonard Elementary. Please be assured, this area has never been accessible to staff and students, and they have never been at risk. However, since we have identified its existence, we are going have it removed. The district has decided to schedule removal of the materials with an authorized vendor during the week students and staff are gone over spring break from March 30 through April 6, 2019.

Oxford Community School District has hired a Michigan Licensed asbestos abatement contractor, Environmental Maintenance Engineers, to perform the asbestos removal activities. Furthermore, the district has selected a third party environmental consulting firm, Nova Environmental Inc. to oversee the project and conduct air sampling throughout the duration of the removal activities. The abatement work will be completed prior to school resuming on Monday.

At project completion, all documentation will be made available to the public for review by contacting the district at 248-969-5000.

As always, Oxford Community Schools is deeply committed to the health and safety of our students. If anyone has questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to let us know.

Regards,

Tim Throne Superintendent

Oxford Community Schools

In Three